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The FDA has withdrawn approval for products containing isoxsuprine (4/D).  The full notice, excerpted 

below, can be found at: https://www.fda.gov/drugs/fda-notification-regarding-isoxsuprine-hydrochloride-

drug-products   

 

 

 
 
 

The Prohibited List annexed to the ARCI Model Rules, as a result of the withdrawal of FDA approval, 

establishes isoxsuprine as a non-approved substance: 

 
S0. NON-APPROVED SUBSTANCES  

Any pharmacologic substance that is not approved by any governmental regulatory health authority for human or 

veterinary use within the jurisdiction is prohibited. This prohibition includes drugs under pre-clinical or clinical 

development, discontinued drugs, and designer drugs (a synthetic analog of a drug that has been altered in a manner 

that may reduce its detection)… 

 

ARCI 025-015 Prohibited Practices 

(2)  Prohibited Substances and Methods:  

 (a)  The substances and methods listed in the annexed Prohibited List may not be used at any place or 

 time, and may not be possessed on the premises of a racing or training facility under the jurisdiction of 

 the Commission, except as a restricted therapeutic use.  

 

The possession of isoxsuprine, even if prescribed prior to the withdrawal of FDA approval, constitutes a 

violation in jurisdictions where racing Commissions have adopted the Model Rules or comparable 

language.  Horsemen are advised to consult their veterinarians for guidance on proper disposal of any 

isoxsuprine in their possession. 
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